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Notice of Board Meetings 
CCA: Monday, August 8, 2016, at 7 p.m.

CRD Executive Meeting: Monday, August 8, 2016, at 6 p.m. 

CRD Monthly Meeting: Monday, August 8, 2016, at 6:30 p.m. 
Carrollwood Rec Center - 3515 McFarland Road  •  Residents welcome to attend

August 2016

Ryan Maas taking daughter 
Emma out with friends at White 

Sands Beach.  
Photo courtesy of  

Ben Jaap

Carrollwood 
Elementary 

Downgraded
See Page 5
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by Jim Powell, CCA President

We had a wonderful July 4th celebration. Special thanks 

goes out to Neil Norden and Jackie Lais for all their tireless 

work getting this outstanding event setup! A special thanks 

goes out to the Tampa Bay Water Ski Show Team for an 

awesome performance again this year! We would also like 

to thank Burger Monger for their wonderful donation and 

participation in our great event, as well as Whaley's for the 

incredible barbecue. It was an awesome event and I hope 

you all came out and really enjoyed it! Have a wonderful 

summer! 

(continued on Page 14)

Red, White, and You
by Maria Larcomb, Caroler Journalist

Year in and year out, Original Carrollwood’s Fourth of 

July festivities never fail to celebrate and honor America’s 

long-treasured independence. As children and adults of 

all ages gathered at the start of the annual parade, their 

eyes glistened with a certain unwavering joy. Dressed in 

patriotic hues, riding bicycles dripping with streamers, 

and cruising down McFarland Road in decorated vehicles, 

Original Carrollwood residents put their pride for the 

United States on full display. However, it was not only 

residents who harbored this patriotic spirit. Friends and 

relatives also came out and joined in the celebration; 

they helped line the route with friendly 

cheers as parade goers battled the 

heat. Though the sun shone strong 

overhead, it could not compare to 

the brightness of the smiling faces of 

neighbors greeting one another on such 

an important holiday.

Upon arriving at the end of the 

parade at White Sands beach, residents 

were greeted with cool refreshments 
(courtesy of Sparkling Ice) as they 
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by Mark Snellgrove, CRD President

This being an election year, the month of June was the 

time to file and qualify to serve on the CRD Board.  This is 

done with the Hillsborough County Supervisor of Elections 

Office in downtown Tampa. As with other communities 

throughout Hillsborough County, each person had to pay 

a $25 fee (or collect the signatures of 25 registered CRD 

voters), in addition to filing financial disclosures annually 

with the State while serving on the Board.    

There are nine positions on the CRD Board, and as 

indicated below (snapshot from the Hillsborough County 

Supervisor of Elections website), eight OC residents have 

qualified.  So, these eight will automatically become elected 

at the November General Election, with the ninth position 

to be appointed at the December CRD Board Meeting. This 

process of filing with the Hillsborough County Supervisor 

of Elections Office has existed since the State Legislature 

created the CRD back in the early 1970's.  Although, for a 

long period of time, this process had not been followed.  

This information is posted online for the next five months 

leading up to the November General Election, just as it was 

for the 2012 Election.

For more information, visit the Hillsborough County Supervisor 

of Elections website at: www.votehillsborough.org 

Mark Ryan MickeyJoe

David Michael
Bill Paul Kevin

This Fall: New Boat Decals 
and Keys  
by: Kevin Shidler, White Sands Beach Chairman

The CRD Board has decided to wait until after 
Labor Day weekend to issue new boat decals and 
keys to the boat ramp at White Sands Beach. If you 
apply and pay between September 7 and October 
31, you will be issued the new key and decal at 
the time of your application (Note: for those who 
are already on file with the CRD). After Halloween, 
it will be by appointment only (allow up to two 
weeks) for your appointment. The cost will be $45, 
with additional decals costing $5 each for families 
with multiple vessels. Checks or cash only, made 
payable to the C.R.D.

In short, get your new decal and key by Halloween.

Note:  Applications will not be accepted until 
Wednesday, September 7.
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•	Address of nominated yard

•	Reason for nomination

•	Your name

•	Your phone number

•	Your email address

If possible, please include a photo of the yard 
with your nomination. Thank you!

 

Email your nomination to: 
YardoftheMonth@OriginalCarrollwood.com. 
Nominations can also be made at the Community 
Center, in person at Board Meetings or by visiting  
www.OriginalCarrollwood.com

NOMINATE A YARD!

 YardoftheMonth@originalcarrol lwood.com

3003 Sabal Road

by Bruce Bouvier

My wife, Dianne, and I moved from our Lutz house into our 
home on Sabal Road in 1996.  There are so many pleasures 
to enjoy here in Original Carrollwood.  The lake, the beach, 
the parks, the tennis courts and the rec center are enjoyed 
by all of us; but our home is our private sanctuary that 
offers us even more to enjoy in Original Carrollwood. We are 
avid golfers, (Note: I said avid not good), and when we are 
not honing our skills on the links or working our part time 
jobs, you will find us spending a good deal of time when 
we're home on our patio and in our back yard.  We are 
constantly being entertained by visits to our bird feeders 
by woodpeckers, titmice, thrushes, blue jays, cardinals and 
chickadees.  Squirrels love our beautiful oak trees and find 
their constant source of water in our bird bath.  In return, 
they amuse us daily with their frolicking and never ending 
energy.  Especially Stubbs, the little guy that somewhere 
along the line lost most of his tail.  Hence the name.  Life's 
journey challenges all of us to make important decisions.  

Our decision to move to Original Carrollwood was by far 
one of our best.

Bruce and Dianne Bouvier
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The Carrollwood Recreation District has invited Ms. 
Melanie Bottini to attend our Board Meeting at the Recreation 
Center on Monday, August 8, at 6:30 p.m. The reason for 
this request is to allow Ms. Bottini to directly address the 
issue of the recent downgrade of Carrollwood Elementary 
School from an “A” school to a “C” school. We have asked 
her to explain the causes of the downgrade, present her 
strategy to reverse it, and address any questions from our 
residents. If this issue is important to you, please be sure to 
attend this meeting. The meeting will start at 6:30 p.m., but 
we will complete our regular agenda first and expect this 
issue to be addressed at approximately 6:45 p.m.

Carrollwood  
Elementary 
Downgraded
by CRD Board of Trustees

COUNTYWIDE
ELECTION
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by Claire A. Modarelli
Cruise and Europe Specialist & Original 
Carrollwood Resident

As school is about to resume, long 
vacations are in the rearview mirror 
for families with K-12 age kids.  Only a 
three-hour drive from the Carrollwood 
Rec Center, St. Augustine offers a 
manageable, affordable weekend 
destination for all.

August 28, 1565, the Feast Day of St. Augustine, was 
the day Don Pedro Menendez de Aviles, arrived off the 
coast of Florida, sent there by King Phillip II of Spain to 
explore and colonize the territory.  He and his team of 
600 soldiers and settlers came ashore at the site of a 
Timucuan Indian Village and named it St. Augustine.

 But let's give credit to Ponce DeLeon who never 
searched for the Fountain of Youth. He left his 
governorship of Puerto Rico in 1511 seeking Bimini and 
landed instead in Florida where he staked a claim for 
the Spanish Crown, not the fabled wellspring thought to 
ensure long life. 

Thus, St. Augustine was founded 55 years before the 
Pilgrims landed on Plymouth Rock in Massachusetts and 
42 years before the English colony at Jamestown, Virginia, 
making it the oldest permanent European settlement on 
the North American continent.  

In the 1800's St. Augustine began its renaissance 
with the arrival of Henry Flagler. The railroad tycoon who 
constructed several glorious hotels including the Flagler 

Hotel (now Flagler College), the Alcazar 
Hotel (now the Lightner Museum) and 
the Casa Monica (recently restored and 
returned to its roots as a beautiful hotel).  
More moderate accommodations abound 
with charming bed and breakfast inns 
near the historic district, national chains 
such as Days Inn, Best Western and 
Marriott Courtyard, and oceanfront hotels 
line the beach which is a stop on the Old 

Town Trolley.  A three-day pass ($23 for adults and $9 
for children 6-12) will take you to the main attractions. 
The Colonial Quarter Museum, Old Jail, Oldest Store 
Museum, St. Augustine History Museum, Oldest Wooden 
Schoolhouse.  "Old" is the buzzword here and you can 
find detailed information on the city's website aptly 
named:  www.oldcity.com.

Take a horse-drawn carriage ride or stroll from one 
fascinating venue to another, hunt through antiques 
shops, browse art galleries, find the perfect curio along 
St. George Street and slip into an 18th-century styled 
British pub, the Bull and Crown Publick House, to dine on 
authentic fare.   Or visit the Taberna del Caballo, an 18th-
century styled tavern for light tapas, cold beverages and 
an intimate atmosphere you won't find anywhere else. 

"Beach shack" bites can be found at bayside or 
oceanfront restaurants or savor haute cuisine in some of 
the city's opulent dining rooms. For beach lovers, Atlantic 
beaches offer swimming and surfing on waves our Gulf 
does not provide.  A golfer’s dream, great golf courses are 
scattered throughout the area, including Sawgrass, host 
of the PGA Players Championship, the Ponce de Leon Golf 
Course, the oldest in Florida, and the nearby World Golf 
Village Hall of Fame is worth a stop on the way home.  

The St. Paul Parish Council of Catholic Women was 
planning a day trip but soon realized there is so much 
in St. Augustine to enjoy, it deserves at least one-to-two 
overnights.  From Spanish Colonization to British rule to 
Statehood, St. Augustine's long history and varied cultural 
influences define this unique city.  Don't leave without 
having a cup of water from that famous Fountain!

Casa Monica Hotel 2015. © Miroslav Liska | Dreamstime.com

August + Travel = Historic St. AUGUSTine
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Corbett Preparatory School of IDS
PreK3-8    gradeth

Call today to schedule a personal tour!

Highly trained teachers provide academics with joy and challenge

Brain-based teaching strategies reach and engage all learners

Focus on team sports that provides options for every player

Visual & performing arts that build confidence & creativity

Social & emotional learning integrated into curriculum



Carrollwood Civic Association
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President	 Jim Powell 	 932.4884
	 JPowell@originalcarrollwood.com
Vice President & Long Range Planning
	 Mark Tempest	  935.0540
	 MarkTempest@originalcarrollwood.com
Treasurer	 Jamie Sheer	 932.7825 
	 JamieSheer@originalcarrollwood.com
Secretary	 Jim Blanco 	 930.2420
	 JimBlanco@originalcarrollwood.com
Legal	 Mike Hancock	 915.1110
	 MikeHancock@originalcarrollwood.com

COMMITTEES
Crime Watch	 Brian Hughes	 231.3555
	 BrianHughes@originalcarrollwood.com
Lake Carroll	 Bryan Huls 	 930.0044
    	 BryanHuls@originalcarrollwood.com
Newcomers 	 Jim Blanco 	 930.2420
	 Jim Blanco@originalcarrollwood.com
Social & Events 	 Kendra York 	 625.1109
	 KendraYork@originalcarrollwood.com
	 Neil Norden 	 679.4022
	 NeilNorden@originalcarrollwood.com
Standards Enforcement	 Amy Cariello  	
	 AmyCariello@originalcarrollwood.com
Construction & Dock	 Jimbo Woodroffe 	 549.9425
   Permitting 	 JimboWoodroffe@originalcarrollwood.com
Special Events 	 Jackie Lais 	 376.9767
	 JackieLais@originalcarrollwood.com
Member-at-Large	 Bryan Yarborough 	 240.0006
  	 BryanYarborough@originalcarrollwood.com

Carrollwood Recreation District
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

President	 Mark Snellgrove 	 265.2828
	 MarkSnellgrove@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com
Vice President/ 	 Mickey Jaap 	 765.1161
  Rec Center/Tennis Courts	MickeyJaap@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com
Treasurer 	 Ryan Maas 	 931.1815
	 RyanMaas@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com
Secretary	 Joe Costa 	 932.4269
	 JoeCosta@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com

COMMITTEES
Community Development	 Michael Carelli 	 784.4860
  	 MichaelCarelli@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com
Grounds 	 Bill Lais 	 936.7673
	 BillLais@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com
OC Park 	 Paul Siddall 	 932.9584
	 PaulSiddall@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com
Scotty Cooper Park 	 David O’Donnell 	 936.9737
	 DavidODonnell@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com
White Sands Beach 	 Kevin Shidler 	 931.1662
	 KevinShidler@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com

Carrollwood Recreation Center
3515 McFarland Road; Tampa, FL 33618

932.1257 • Fax: 935.9057 • Ofc Hrs: 3:30 p.m.-6:30 p.m. (M-F)
office@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com 

The Caroler
RoxC LLC • Roxanne Clapp • 26504 Whirlaway Terrace; Wesley 

Chapel, FL 33544 • Ph: 991.1860 • Email: Caroler@roxc.graphics  

Hillsborough County Sheriff’s Office
Deputy Jeff Carson, Community Resource Deputy • 247.0330

to report a non-emergency

Jim Blanco, Newcomer Chairman  
813.930.2420 
jimblanco@originalcarrollwood.com

Office Manager
813.932.1257
office@originalcarrollwood.com

 Here’s the information we need:
Last name: ____________________________________
First name(s): __________________________________
Phone number: ________________________________
Address: ______________________________________
Email: ________________________________________
Email: ________________________________________
Names of children (optional):______________________
______________________________________________

You can email your information! 
Send to jimblanco@originalcarrollwood.com

Thanks for your help.

Help keep our 
Resident 
Directory 

UP-TO-DATE
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New Phone? New email?  
New wife/husband?

It's been almost two years since the Original Carrollwood 
Neighborhood Directory was published. The next edition is 
being compiled now, so take a minute to verify your 
information. Many of us had changes in our households, 
gave up landlines, purchased new mobile phones, and 
changed  email addresses. Please check above to learn how 
to update your information; if we do not hear from you, we will 
publish the data as shown in the 2015-16 Edition. 

Consider supporting your neighborhood by 
advertising in the OC Neighborhood Directory. In a 
variety of sizes, the inexpensive, full-color ads have a two-
year shelf life. The directory is distributed to the 925 homes 
in Original Carrollwood as well as to new residents when they 
move into OC.
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REMINDER 
New Deadline for  

The Caroler!
To ensure The Caroler gets to your mailboxes 

before the 1st of the month, the deadline 
is being moved to the 10th of each month. 

Effective this September!

COMPLETE LAWN CARE and full array of handyman 
services. Storm cleanup. Hauling. Pressure washing.  
Chuck Kim (OC homeowner). 813-352-1382.
___________________________________________

CARROLLWOOD HELPERS A student foundation providing 
free services to our Community.  Household chores, 
yards, errands, etc.  “Our mission is to help neighbors.” 
carrollwoodhelpers@gmail.com or 813-933-7170
___________________________________________

ADD YOUR CLASSIFIED NEXT MONTH 
$20 for 25 words. Deadline is the 10th of each month.  

Email: Caroler@roxc.graphics

___________________________________________

CLASSIFIED ADS

Lost & Found
A bicycle has been found at 

White Sands Beach.  Contact the 
business office at the Recreation 
Center between 3:30 p.m. - 6:30 
p.m. M-F. 3515 McFarland Road;  
813-932-1257.
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Original Carrollwood,  

We did it again!

Ryan and Becki Maas at the beach 
watching the Ski Show.

T   hank for a record turnout in this record 

heat!  Jake with Burger Monger and 

Whaley's BBQ outdid themselves, 

as they always do. A HUGE thanks for all the 

delicious food they served.  The incredible 

Tampa Bay Water Ski Show Team made the day 

perfect, thank you Steven Saconi!  The Barefoot 

skiing skit was hysterical and the Helicopter 

flyover from our City's finest, Hillsborough 

County Sheriff's Department, was the perfect 

start to the Ski Show.

OUR WINNERS!
MOST PATRIOTIC FAMILY 

The Larocca's (Carrollwood Drive) 
1st runner-up 

The Flowers Family ( Cocos)

MOST PATRIOTIC ADULT MALE 
Mike and Jackson Weaving (Nakora) 

1st runner-up 
Bruce Montgomery (Lake Carroll Way)

MOST PATRIOTIC ADULT FEMALE 
Shannon Norden (Floyd) 

1st runner-up 
Michelle Thames (Juniperus)

MOST PATRIOTIC CHILD MALE 
 AND 1ST RUNNER-UP 

"The Uncle Sam Posse" (Carrollwood Drive)

MOST PATRIOTIC CHILD FEMALE 
Riley Young (Valencia) 

1st runner-up 
Caitlyn Thames (Juniperus)

Honorable Mentions:  The Slidell Family  
(Samara Drive) "Uncle Sam Fireworks"
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Deputy Jeff 
Carson and 
Jackie Lais

Above: Most 
Patriotic Adult 
Female - 1st 
runner-up - 
Michelle Thames 
(Juniperus)

Most Patriotic 
Child Female 
- 1st runner-up - 
Caitlyn Thames 
(Juniperus)

"The Uncle Same Posse", won both Most Patriotic 
Child male and 1st runner-up child male.

Above: Most Patriotic 
Adult Female - Shannon 
Norden (Floyd)

Mike and Jackson 
Weaving (Nakora) winner 
for Most Patriotic Adult 
Male

Honorable Mention - Most Patriotic 
Family - Thames Family (Juniperus)

Photos courtesy of Jackie Lais
See more on the back page!

YOUR JUDGES:  Jackie 
Lais and Ryan Norden.  
Ryan there is absolutely 
no way I could have 
done it without you.  
Thank you so much, 
you're a rock star!
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Robin Beekmann 

Robin Beekmann 
graduated from 
Florida State 
University with a 
Bachelor of Science 
in Economics and a 
minor in Business. 
He was placed on the 
Dean’s list as well 
as the President’s 
list. He was an active 
member within the 
FSU Community and 
will be continuing 
his graduate studies 
at Florida State in 

the Fall. Robin is the son of Roger and Sandra, and brother of 
Marvin, residing on Reclinata Lane. Go Noles!!

Congratulations 
	 Robin!

by Maria Larcomb, Caroler Journalist

	 With back-to-school just around the corner, 
August can prove to be a stressful month for some as they 
scramble to ready their children for a new school year. 
From relishing the final days of break to buying school 
supplies, every minute of this month seems to fly by 
with incredible speed. However, as we scramble around 

preparing our families for the new academic year, it is 
also important to remember those families who are 

less fortunate. Buying back to school supplies can 
prove to be an issue of great stress for lower-

income families as the list of required materials 
is often long and costly. However, the Salvation 

Army has decided to put an end to this stressor, 
and you can help too! The Salvation Army, hosting its 

annual Back to School Drive, will be collecting various 
school supplies, in addition to donations, to distribute to 
children in need. Collection bins have been set up at their 
1603 North Florida Ave. and 1100 W. Sligh Ave. locations 
for any generously donated items. By contributing to this 
notable cause, we can help support the children of our 
community with the tools needed to pave the way to a 
bright and successful future! 

Below is a list of highly needed items and supplies:

Hillsborough Public Schools Calendar
2016-17 Important Dates to Note:

 

First Day of School 
Wednesday, August 10

Labor Day Holiday – Monday, September 5
Veteran’s Day Holiday – Friday, November 11
Fall Break – November 21-25
Winter Break – December 19–30
Martin Luther King, Jr. Holiday – Monday, January 16
Spring Break – March 13–17
Last Day of School – Friday, May 26

•	 Notebooks (wide and 
college rule)	

•	 Filler Paper (wide and 
college rule)

•	 Graph Paper
•	 Rulers
•	 Tissues
•	 Scissors
•	 Binders
•	 Folders

•	 Small Pencil Boxes
•	 Hand Sanitizer 
•	 Highlighters
•	 Washable Markers
•	 #2 Pencils
•	 Pencil Sharpeners
•	 Large Pink Erasers
•	 Colored Pencils
•	 Pens
•	 Glue Sticks

•	 Ruled index cards
•	 Crayons – 24  
      count boxes
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by Roxanne Clapp, Editor 

The Haviland family 
was the first family 
to move to Original 
Carrollwood. They 
purchased their home 
on December 23, 1959. 
Although 'Happy' passed 
away in 1975,  Muriel 
Veronica Haviland lived 
in their home on Korina 
Lane until her death, July 
4. She was 102 years 

old. "That's quite a remarkable occurrence." says Mickey 
Jaap, CRD Vice President. 

Muriel was honored for being the first and longest 
residing homeowner in Original Carrollwood at the 
Original Carrollwood 50th Anniversary party in July, 2009,  
a three-day extravaganza that attracted over 3,000 people 
from Original Carrollwood.

When Muriel moved to Original Carrollwood, it was 
dark and quiet place. The city lights had not yet appeared 
and you could see many stars over the lake in the night 
sky. Peacocks were the only sounds to be heard until the 
sounds of construction crews starting booming. Time 
marched on and the neighborhood soon grew to be one 
of the best-known and best-loved communities in the 
Tampa area. Muriel loved it because she felt safe and she 
appreciated the care that went into building the homes. 
She only had to change her roof once in her 52 years! 

Muriel was 
preceded in 
death by her 
husband, 
Harold 
Haviland, 
three sons, 
William, David, 
and James 
Haviland, two 
daughters, 
Patricia Trigg 
and Kathleen 
Reiss, and 
one grandchild, Tommy Myers. Survivors include two 
daughters, Dorothy Haviland (Bobby Hughes) of Tampa 
and Maureen Myers (Gary) of Odessa, 14 grandchildren, 
20 great-grandchildren, and two great-great 
grandchildren. The family would like to thank Dr. Fred 
Rabow and his staff for all the care and support they gave 
the family and for keeping their mother alive all these 
years. We’d also like to thank Dr. Karina Billiris-Findlay 
and her staff for saving her sight and allowing her to see 
for the last 10 years. 

Muriel’s secret to her long and happy life was her "faith 
in God" as she told me a couple years ago at her 100th 
birthday. 

Services were held July 7, 2016, and burial was July 8, 
2016. Muriel was such sweet lady, she will be missed by 
many!

In front of their home on Korina Lane in 
Original Carrollwood, 1959. Muriel is 
standing in the back with her aunt and 
children. 

Muriel Haviland

1959 Korina Lane	 Photos courtesy of Gary Myers

Memories of Muriel
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Come out on Oct 9th to help us 
celebrate the month of October 
with the color of PINKALICIOUS. 
If the NFL football players can pull 
it off, then for sure runners/walkers can do it too. We will 
celebrate the color of Breast Cancer Awareness with a 
Hug Post Race Party sponsored by BRASS TAP with beer 
and food for all participants, and a special raffle for those 
who wear all PINK.

The event will be a 5K (single loop) or a 10K 
(double loop) throughout Carrollwood.  In order for the 
neighborhood to love this event, we are offering a $5 
discount for all those who live in Carrollwood. But wait, 
for those who do not wish to run/walk in the event, the 
BRASS TAP is going to present gift certificates to the 
house that has the best decorations for the runners/
walkers. Also, for those who want to volunteer at a water 
stop, the BRASS TAP will be presenting gift certificates to 
the best water stop. These houses and water stops will 
be voted on by the runners/walkers of the event. So come 
out and cheer on your neighbors and all those dressed in 
PINK!

To register, go to www.raceroster.com and search for 
Brass Tap 10K & 5K. Enter coupon code - Neighbor - to 
get your discount.

October is Going to be 
PINKALICIOUS!

socialized with friends both new and old. Residents 
were given the opportunity to savor some delicious 
all-American food from generous local vendors (a big 
thank you to Whaley’s BBQ and Burger Monger!). After 
securing a spot to sit or stand, everyone turned their 
heads toward the awards ceremony where awards were 
given to the most patriotic individuals and families. Then, 
after locating loved ones and gathering children in arms, 
Original Carrollwood was blessed to witness the talents 
of the Tampa Bay Water Ski Team as they glided across 
the sleek surface of Lake Carroll. Their spectacular 
display showcased incredible and gravity-defying stunts 
on skis, wakeboards, and various other equipment. As 
the skiers flew through the air and preformed impressive 
moves above the sparkling water, the crowd cheered 
loudly and clapped with genuine enthusiasm.

Due to the hard work and time sacrificed by the 
Carrollwood Community Association, donators, and 

countless volunteers, this 
wonderful event is made 
possible yearly. The success 
of this celebration is also 
dependent on you and your 
families. Your individual 
presence, participation, and 
patriotism show support to 
our country and its belief 
in freedom. America is not 
government leaders and 
big associations; America is 
each one of us. America is 
you. God Bless the USA!

(Continued from Page 2) 

Red, White, and You
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OC REAL ESTATE 
SELLING YOUR HOME – 
101 
INSPECTION SPECIAL 
ITEMS
FINANCES 
by  
Wayne Wilson, 
Realtor  
OC Resident  
43 Years

A while back we 
discussed the 
4-Point inspection that is now required 
by most insurers prior to issuing 
insurance. But there are some general 
issues which affect all of us in our 
Original Carrollwood homes. These are 
not necessarily required by the insurers 
but almost certainly will be required 
repairs by your buyers.

Dryer venting is a serious problem with 
many homes in Carrollwood. Many of 
you have dryers that are vented into 
the attic. That doesn’t seem like a bad 
idea until you evaluate the lint that 
comes out with the air. Yes, our dryers 
have lint catchers but some lint can 
still escape and when it gets into the 
attic, it becomes a serious fire hazard. 
Unlike your insulation, which should 
be protected against fire, lint is very 
volatile and will burn very fast. You may 
want to check this out the next time 
you are in your attic.

Moisture leaks or sweating around 
pipes often causes damage to drywalls 
and sometimes leads to black mold 
intrusion which requires cutting out 
and replacing drywall. This can usually 
be prevented with various types of 
wraps around the sweating pipes. If 
mold is evident, it won’t just go away, 
so fixing the source of the mold is 
important and removing it is just as 
important. 

Garage doors should have safety 
features to prevent injury. For example, 
when the door closes, the force should 
be light enough that it will reverse 
itself if it comes in contact with a 
foreign object such as a child on a 
bike. A good way to check for this is 
to stand outside of your garage and 
start closure of the door. Sticking your 
arm across the path of the door should 
stop and reverse the door direction 
when it comes in contact with your 
arm's resistance. There should also be 
electronic eyes on the floor that cause 
the door to reverse if the light stream 
is broken. 

These are just a couple of items that 
will require repair after an inspection 
and before the closing will take place. 

OC Listings  
as of The Caroler deadline:

A=Active; C=Active with Contract; 
P=Pending; S=Sold in the last 30 days
A	 3105 Areca Cir	 2,198	 $350,000
A	 10418 Butia Pl	 2,110	 $364,900
A	 10514 Carrollview Dr	 2,039	 $355,000
A	 11746 Lipsey Rd	 3,276	 $449,900
A	 3111 McFarland Rd	 2,028	 $295,000
A	 11713 Phoenix Cir	 2,550	 $499,000
A	 3017 Peacock Ln	 1,853	 $335,000
A	 3039 Samara Dr	 3,781	 $850,000
A	 3322 Schefflera Rd	 5,425	 $465,500

A	 3329 Valencia Rd	 2,698	 $414,900

C	 3601 Prunus Pl	 1,966	 $379,000
C	 3607 Schefflera Rd	 3,222	 $447,000
C	 3309 Valencia	 1,610	 $269,900

P	 10812 Carrollwood Dr	  1,967 	 $359,900
P	 11504 Carrollwood Dr	  1,990 	 $325,000
P	 10609 Orange Grove Dr	 1,927	 $335,000

S	 10709 Lake Carroll Way 	1,798	 $232,000
S	 11503 Lake Ridge Rd	1,712	 $285,000
S	 3415 Latania Dr	 2,150	 $295,000
S	 11718 Lipsey Rd	 2,125	 $285,000
S	 11747 Lipsey Rd	 2,517	 $330,000
S	 3314 Nakora Dr	 1,960	 $275,000

__________

You’re Invited!  
OC Bridge Club

The OC 
Bridge Club 
meets the 
second and 
fourth Friday. 
Game starts at 9:30 a.m. at the Rec 
Center.  There is no charge to play, 
but your RSVP is required. To RSVP 
or for more information, call Michele 
Shahnasarian at  931-4356, or Dorothy 
Miller at 932-9819. Join us!

__________

Back to School  
Reminder - Watch 
for children

__________

Doooooo your duty! 
Be courteous. Pick up your dog's 

eliminations and dispose of them in 
your own waste receptacle.
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Our new ‘Friends & Family’ LASIK Benefit Plan is our way of saying ‘Thank You’ for 
trusting us with your vision. If you’re considering LASIK for yourself or a loved one, 
call Tampa Eye Laser Center about our new LASIK Benefit Plan. Leading LASIK 
specialist and Carrollwood resident David H. Leach, M.D., is pleased to offer this 
LASIK benefit to families and friends in the Carrollwood area. Come and discover 
Hi-Definition/Hi-Performance Vision at Tampa Eye Laser Center.

LASIK Benefit
For Our Friends 
   and Neighbors

FREE CONSULTATION: 813-87-LASIK

4303 North Gomez Avenue, Tampa, FL
www.TampaEyeLaser.comDavid H. Leach, M.D.
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SOLUTION TO LAST 
MONTH'S RIDDLE:

Email the Editor at Caroler@roxc.graphics  
before August 10 with your answer. All that reply will have 

their name, along with the solution, posted in the September 
issue of The Caroler! 

Thank you for submitting answers to last month's puzzle! 

Make a Donation to 
Maintain Lake Carroll

LAKE FUND DONATION  	
		
Name: _____________________
Address:____________________
Phone: _____________________
Amount: ____________

Residents! Help keep Lake Carroll clean and safe. 
Financial contributions are needed from everyone. Funds 
are used to offset expenses for vigorous water sampling 
and testing, and other lake maintenance and monitoring 
needs. Contributors are greatly appreciated and will be 
acknowledged in The Caroler.  

Make funds payable to: Carrollwood Civic Association; 
3515 McFarland Rd.; Tampa, FL 33618.

Please include this form OR donate through PayPal on 
the OC website:  www.originalcarrollwood.com

I travel the world but 
never leave the corner! 

What am I?

I am a postage stamp!

Tom Shea
Tara Fykes
Nilla Leto

Jack Griffie
Minnie Norton
Hank Zawacki

Judy Gray
Brady Parrado

Back to School Brain Basher!
Find three positive whole numbers that have the same 

answer added together or when multiplied together.
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(Continued from Page 11) 

We Did It Again!
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Special thanks to Wow and Tampa 
Joe's for their contributions to the 
winners.

We had great support from the 
volunteers and record number of kids 
helping this year!

Happy 4th of July Original 
Carrollwood!

~Jackie Lais, Neil Norden  
and your CCA Board

Photos courtesy of Mark Boghich


